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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

Waterways Regulation Program

Notice of Request for Determination of Applicability pursuant to MGL Chapter 91 

Transmittal Number W058040

Applicant: Will Adams, Republic Properties, Two International Place, Boston, MA 02110

Representative: Sarah Stearns, Coler & Colantonio, Inc. 101 Accord Park Drive, Norwell, MA 02061

Notification Date: December 16, 2004 (Scituate Mariner)

Public notice is hereby given of the application by Republic Properties to make a determination as to whether MGL Chapter 91, the Public Waterfront Act, and the regulations implementing that Act, 310 CMR 9.00, presently apply to the 8-acre boat yard and marina consisting of an existing building, paved storage areas and access roadways located at 295 Driftway, Scituate, MA.  

The Department will consider all written comments submitted 30 days subsequent to the notification date.  The municipal official may hold a public hearing upon written request.  Furthermore, a municipality, ten-citizen group or any aggrieved person who has submitted written comments before the close of the public comment period may appeal.  Failure to submit written comments will result in the waiver of any right to an adjudicatory hearing.  

This application is on file with the Department for public viewing at the address below.  For information please call (617) 556-1134.  Written comments should be addressed to Department of Environmental Protection, Waterways Regulation Program, One Winter Street, 6th Floor, Boston, MA 02108.

